
 Council Summary 

At the September 24, 2012 Town Meeting: 
· Approved Town Meeting Minutes from September 10, 2012. 
· Delegate Carr discussed possible state legislation for restoring a single polling location for the Town, using cameras for time restrictions, and allowing wine tastings.
· Approved Resolution R-23-2012 authorizing an agreement with SHA to permit the Town to obtain salt during snow emergencies.
· Approved Resolution R-24-2012 proclaiming November to be Municipal Government Works Month. 
September 24, 2012 

Town Meeting 7:05 p.m. 

Mayor Fosselman, Council Members Furman, McMullen, and Thompson, Town Manager Daily, Clerk-Treasurer Engels, and Assistant Town Manager Hoffman were present.  Council Member Barch was necessarily absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and a Moment of Silence observed for Roger Ashland.
 From the Mayor & Town Council - The Mayor reported he testified at the County Council in favor of the ZTA 12-06 Amendments; attended the PHED Committee Meeting on ZTA 12-06; attended the Planning Board Meeting approving the Sector Plan Sectional Map Amendment; decorative street lights will be professionally installed by the end of next month; thanked volunteers and sponsors for the 8K Race; the on-site meeting for the tennis court will be at 9:30 a.m. this Saturday at St. Paul Park; and thanked Delegate Carr for being one of the sponsors for the Marriage Equality Event and thanked all that supported the event which raised $18,000.
Council Member McMullen thanked the Town Crew along with volunteers and sponsors for the 8K Race; and he suggested the trash and recycling schedule be reviewed since some Residents have indicated they would rather have more recycling than trash collections.
Council Member Thompson reported he has been placing traffic cones on Lexington, St. Paul, and Perry to deter cut through traffic, he is still waiting for the police agreement to be finalized; and attended the Marriage Equality Event at Town Hall.

Council Member Furman reported she attended the Planning Board Meeting on the Sector Plan Sectional Map Amendment, attended 3rd Thursday Event, which is growing thanks to Elisenda Sola-Sole and Maier Warner; the Design Guidelines Task Force met, the next meeting will be announced as soon as a date is set; attended the Marriage Equality Event which was a great event; and thanked the Town on behalf of St. Paul’s Church for use of the park for the pumpkin patch.
Delegate Carr along with his Legislative Aide, Jennifer Smith, were present.  Delegate Carr discussed possible state legislation to be introduced by the Montgomery County Delegation to restore a single polling location for Residents in Town, to allow camera monitoring of time limit restrictions, and to allow wine tastings. 
Delegate Carr stated he has drafted a bill, MC 1-13, to allow the Board of Elections to restore the Town to a single polling location; the Bill affects the Board of Education elections; and a hearing will be held in Rockville on December 3rd.  Peter Bartram spoke in support of restoring a single polling location.
Delegate Carr stated legislation for camera monitoring would give municipalities and local governments in Montgomery County the option of automated enforcement for time restrictions and be modeled after legislation passed for Baltimore City for truck heights. Alan Simon expressed concerns over reliability of stop sign cameras; Delegate Carr clarified the legislation was only for time restrictions; Peter Bartram stated cameras are needed at intersections for pedestrian safety; and Lorri Simmons and Al Lacey commented that people are not stopping at the stop signs at the Howard and Montgomery, along with Knowles and Armory intersections. The Mayor stated Phase II of the intersection improvements at Howard and Montgomery Avenue need to be done to slow traffic which will be added to the next agenda for discussion.

Delegate Carr stated Rob Cooper, owner of Old Town Market, has requested wine tastings; he explained a state law would have to be passed to allow wine tastings and requested guidance from the Town on drafting a bill.  Rob Cooper spoke in support of wine tastings and also requested reconsideration of allowing singles or refrigeration.  Council Member Thompson will work with Mr. Cooper to determine options for a bill.  Lorri Simmons spoke in support of wine tastings.
Resolutions to support legislation for a single polling location, camera monitoring, and wine tastings will be put on the October 22nd agenda.


Public Appearances – Peter Bartram suggested pedestrian crosswalk signs in Town be changed to include more effective state law language; and Leslie Olson questioned whether there were any new updates on safety measures for Metropolitan Avenue.  The Mayor stated the Town will continue to pursue options with SHA to improve safety on Metropolitan Avenue.
From the Town Manager and Staff -The damaged backstop at St. Paul Park was discussed.  The Council suggested getting feedback from Residents during the on-site tennis court meeting to see if there is sufficient use of the backstop.
Ordinances, Resolutions, and Regulations – Resolution R-23-2012 authorizing an agreement between the Town and SHA to permit the Town to obtain salt from SHA during snow emergencies was discussed. The Council concurred to approve the Resolution but suggested the Town Manager wait to sign it until the Mayor contacts SHA to see if any other agreement can be reached since the Town currently maintains the median on Connecticut Avenue for SHA in exchange for salt during storms.
Resolution R-24-2012 Proclaiming November as Municipal Government Works Month in Kensington was discussed.
Council Actions: 

Council Member Thompson moved to approve the minutes from the September 10, 2012 Town Meeting.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Council Member McMullen moved to adopt Resolution R-23-2012 to authorize the Town Manager to sign an agreement between the Town and the Maryland State Highway Administration, in substantially the form attached, to permit the Town to obtain salt from SHA during snow emergencies. The motion passed unanimously. 

Council Member Thompson moved to adopt Resolution R-24-2012 proclaiming November to be Municipal Government Works Month in Kensington. The motion passed unanimously. 

Council Member Thompson moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 p.m. The motion passed unanimously. 
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